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BECAUSE WE BELIEVE! 



From the Pastor Desk 

 

Dear Church Family, 

We had a great Sunday, October 29, 2017, as we had Child Dedication Sun-

day. Those children dedicated were Charlotte Elisabeth Martin (Mary Beth 

and Jackson Martin), Sawyer Colt Shoaf (Sarah Dover), and Breelyn Claire 

Steele (Kelli and Steven Steele). 

 
On October 22, 2017, we baptized Chris Moore. Chris made his commitment 

to Christ during our Bible School Bash in July. We are so happy for Chris. 

 
These are exciting days for our Church as we move into the Holiday Season, 

Thanksgiving and Christmas. 

 
This is a high challenge God has set before us. We must reach our communi-

ty. Our Outreach Challenge is coming soon. We will need all of our church 

family on deck, ready to go into our community (This will come in January). 

 
On November 12, 2017, we will have Law Enforcement Appreciation Day 

This will be an exciting day for us as we say to these good people ï Than 

You. We will provide a meal for them and our church family. 

 
We had a lot of damage in our church yard during the storm October 23, 

2017. We would like to let you know that these good people helped to clean 

the limbs and trash up. Thank you, dear friends,: Todd Jones, Barry Camp-

bell, Deana Campbell, Kenny Blanton, Mike Greene, Kasey Greene, David 

Dover, and Alton Beale and the college people of Ambassador College. 

 
We will Celebrate Thanksgiving on November 19, 2017. I will have a Spe-

cial Sermon that day. There will be a Community Thanksgiving Service on 

Tuesday, November 21, 2017 at 7:00 pm. It will be held at Crestview Baptist 

Church. 

 
We will be celebrating Advent during the month of December. These will be 

exciting services as we celebrate the Birth of our Savior. 

 
Thank you for your faithfulness during these days. Letôs keep praying for 

each other and touching as many people for Christ  as possible.  

 
In Christ, 

Billy Cooper 

Lanaôs Music Notes 

What a blessing it was to hear Summer and her father sing in church! 

It is so special to see others praising God through the gifts God gave 

them. I would love for others to share your talents as well.  

Thank you to Bob Blanton who is always so willing to fill in for me 

when I am absent. Russ and I enjoyed spending some time with our 

sons at their respective schools October 20-22. It was Family Week-

end at Duke. We also got to hear some wonderful performances by the 

Duke Chorale, Duke Wind Symphony, and Duke Symphony Orches-

tra. As a musician, it is always meaningful to have the opportunity to 

hear other ensembles perform. 

The choir is continuing to work hard learning the Christmas Cantata. 

If you are interested in joining us, please see Lana. The Handbell 

Choir has begun practicing and plans to perform in December.  We 

still need one more player. If you are interested, please see Lana.  

As we enter the Thanksgiving season, let us remember to be thankful 

for the blessings that God has given us. 

Lana 

 

If any church member would like to put anything in the bulletin, 

please give it to Russ by Tuesday. Bulletins are printed on Wednesday 
morning. If you would like to put anything in the Newsletter, give it to 
Russ by the 20th of the month. 



Summerôs Youth Notes 

 
This month has been a great month. Chris was baptized last Sunday, 
and the youth celebrated his commitment to Christ after morning wor-
ship. I ask that all you continue to pray for Chris as well as the rest of 
the youth as they face daily struggles in the world. We live in a world 
full of negativity, and it is essential to pray for our young people. We 
have taken the opportunity to use worldly happenings in our bible 
studies. So much bad is happening all around us and is vital that we 
are prepared and armed with the shield of God. 
  
We will head to Christopher 
Road this week to take part 
in an escape room. This is an 
excellent opportunity for the 
youth to work together to 
solve the problems and es-
cape. 
  
We are looking forward to Thanksgiving and our yearly feast. I am 
thankful for each of our youth and look forward to celebrating with 
them this year.  We will put up our Christmas tree, share why we are 
blessed this season and pick an outreach project to concentrate on for 
Christmas. 
  
Thank you for your love and support. I am blessed with the opportuni-
ty to serve at a wonderful church and work with amazing kids. 
 
Summer 

 

CHILDRENôS 

MINISTRY 

Notes 

Lattimore Baptist Church is looking for a new part-time Childrenôs 
Minister. If you know someone who is interested, have them send a 

resume to the church office at PO Box 188; Lattimore, NC 28089 or 
have them e-mail it to lbcsecretary2016@gmail.com. Helen Mauney 
has put up fliers in several places in Boiling Springs around Gardner-

Webb University. Please get the word out about our part-time Chil-
drenôs Minister.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visit our Web Page at www.lattimorebaptist.org and our Facebook 
Page. Search Lattimore Baptist Church on Facebook. If you happen to 

miss a Sunday, then you can watch the sermon on the Web Page. You 
can also catch up on the latest news at Latimore Baptist Church by 

reading our Newsletters.  

http://www.lattimorebaptist.org


 

Announcements 

The Brotherhood Breakfast will be on November 5, 2017 at 8:00 am in 

the Fellowship Hall. Anybody who would like to help cook should be 

at the Fellowship Hall at 6:30 am. 

Baby and Child Dedication will be November 5, 2017 during the 

morning service. If you have a baby or child that would like to be ded-

icated, then please see Russ, our secretary, to give him the necessary 

information for the bulletin. 

Happy Hearts will be going to Hamrickôs in Gaffney on November 6, 
2017. They will meet at the church at 9:30 am. Come join us for a 

great day of fellowship!!!  

If you would like to be a messenger to the North Carolina Baptist State 

Convention meeting on November 6-7 in Greensboro, NC, then con-

tact Billy Cooper or Dick Wince. We are 

entitled to 5 messengers.  

Wednesday night Bible Study is a way to get 

an in-depth study of subjects about the Bible 

that interest you. At this time, we are study-

ing Angels and how they interact with us as 

humans. If you would like more information 

about Angels, come on Wednesday nights at 

6:30 ï 7:30 pm. We would love to have 

you!!! 

The Sewing Club has started back on Tuesdays from 6:30 pm - 8:30 
pm in the Fellowship Hall. Please, come and join us !!! The Sewing 
Club has a new Email Addresses: lbcsewingclub@gmail.com. If you 
would like to contact us about a project or any sewing needs in the 
community, please email us. We need any extra fabric or yarn you 
may have around your house.  The fabric will be used to make quilts 
for the shut-ins and Hospice patients. Fabric will also be used to make 
walker bags and port covers for the car seat belt. The yarn will be used 
to make knitted hats for cancer patients. We are also making bibs for 
the students at North Shelby. Everything is appreciated.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shut Ins: Bertha Cooper, Elene Martin, Jack and Ruth Dover, Iverson 

Bramlet (Caremoore Retirement Center), Ray and Wilma Towery. 

 

November:  

Ushers: Jeremy Henkel, Jackson Martin, Alex Lattimore, Steven 

Steele 

Nursery: Susan Hall or   Childrenôs Church: 

11/05/17 ï Kayla Huss      Helen Mauney 

11/12/17 ï Katie Everett & Deana Campbell    Kelli Steele 

11/19/17 ï Joann Fite       Kayla Huss 

11/26/17 ï Helen Mauney & Barbara Smith     Katie Everett 

 

Birthdays for the month of November: (##) = day. 

Nathan Huss (3), Becky Setzer (4), Emma Huss (4), Phyllis Harrill (4), 

Jason Fite (6), Kathleen Hocker (6), Wylie Lee (7), Mary Joe Turner 

(13), Wayne Thomas (14), Rebecca Setzer (15), Mike Greene (16), 

Charles Toms (20), Todd Jones (21), Joann Fite (22), David Martin 

(26), Deana Campbell (26), and Caleb Hodges (29). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If I (Russ) have missed a birthday or have put one in the bulletin by 

mistake, please let me know. 

 

Contact Information for  

Russell (Russ) Henkel, Church Secretary: 

e-mail: lbcsecretary2016@gmail.com 

cell phone: (704) 473-2498 

Office Hours:   9:00 am ï  1:00 pm MWF    

                       11:00 am ï  3:00 pm TTH      

mailto:lbcsewingclub@gmail.com
mailto:lbcsecretary2016@gmail.com


Schedule of weekly activities: 

Sundays 

  8:00 ï   9:00 am Brotherhood Breakfast (1st Sunday of the Month)    

  9:45 ï 10:00 am Library Open 

10:00 ï 10:45 am Sunday School 

10:45 ï 10:55 am Deacons prayer with Pastor 

10:45 ï 11:00 am Library Open 

11:00 ï 12:00 pm Worship 

12:00 ï   1:00 pm Youth and Childrenôs Activities 

  6:00 ï   7:00 pm Church Fellowship (3rd Sunday of the Month) 

Monday Nights 

7:00 pm Line Dancing  

Tuesday Nights 

6:30 pm GC (Godôs Children) 

6:30 ï 8:30 pm Sewing Club  

Wednesday Nights 

5:00 ï 6:00 pm Youth          

6:30 ï 7:30 pm Bible Study 

7:30 ï  8:30 pm Adult Choir 

Thursday Night 

3:00 ï 5:30 pm Precept Bible Study  

Deacons Meeting ï 3rd Thursday of the Month 

 

And now, Israel, what does the Lord your God ask of you but to fear 

the Lord your God, to walk in obedience to him, to love him, to serve 

the Lord your God with all your heart and with all your soul? Deuter-

onomy 10:12, NIV 

 

Lord our God, our Father in heaven, be with us as we are gathered 

here. Through your Spirit let our hearts grow in understanding of how 

we can serve you rightly and live as you want us to live. Help us hold 

fast to all that is good. Free us more and more from everything that 

hinders us, from all that is evil. Show your loving-kindness to us and 

to our loved ones, wherever they may be. Hear every human heart that 

sighs to you, pleading that what is of heaven may overcome what is of 

earth. Amen. 

 

Special Music: 

Summer and Her Father Ron Grigg 



New 2017-2018 Deacons 

Mike Greene 

(Left) 

Nathan Huss 

(Right) 

Tom Hassell 

(Left) 

Lattimore Baptist Church 


